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Cllr Peter Mitchell 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In response to the current 

consultation on the Council’s 

Statement of Gambling Policy, I 

would like to comment on the 

Local Area Profile. 

 

The map on page 13 shows 

crime related to betting shops 

and concludes with a list of 

wards where additional 

considerations will be required 

from operators wishing to 

operate in those wards. I was 

surprised and disappointed that 

Woodside is not included in 

that list. There are five betting 

shops in Woodside (see figures 

on page 18) and all of them are 

in Lordship Lane N22. This road 

is the boundary between 

Woodside and Noel Park, with 

the northern side being in 

Woodside ward. The map 

shows that there is crime in 

Lordship Lane related to betting 

shops but it is not clear 

whether this is on the northern 

or southern side, or both. As a 

ward Councillor I get 

complaints from residents 

about drinking, smoking, drugs 

and anti-social behaviour 

outside the betting shops on 

the northern side of Lordship 

Lane. There are often large 

groups of men congregating 

outside the betting shops and 

residents, particularly women, 

feel intimidated walking past. 

 
The betting shops on 
Lordship Lane are included 
in the overall crime stats and 
those falling into Woodside 
Ward should also be 
included as one of the 
special areas for more in 
depth consideration by 
betting operators. 
 
This will be reflected in the 
Supplementary document. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This problem is especially a 

concern in the 100 yard stretch 

of Lordship Lane between 

Winkfield Road and Perth Road 

where three of the five betting 

shops in the ward are located. 

This short stretch of Lordship 

Lane with the concentration of 

betting shops is adjacent to the 

part of Woodside ward that is 

amongst the 5-10% most 

deprived areas (see data on 

page 21).  

 

White Hart Lane ward is one of 

those where additional 

considerations will be required 

from operators due to crime 

related to betting shops (page 

13), yet according to the figures 

on page 18 there are no betting 

shops in the ward. This does 

not seem right. 

Only three wards in Haringey 

have more betting shops than 

Woodside, so I would ask you 

to look again at crime figures 

and whether the ward should 

be added to the list on page 13 

of those requiring additional 

considerations from operators. 

The maps on pages 16 and 17 

are difficult to read online but 

they would appear to include 

parts of Woodside as areas of 

concern in relation to betting 

shops. 

 

 


